
This term has been an extremely busy one for both our students and our parents. 
It has been pleasing to see so many parents coming in to school for the various 
year group Parentsõ Evenings to talk about the progress that students are making 
in their subjects. In addition, it has been good to see parents attending Tutor     
Reviews so that the more rounded aspects of school life are also talked through 
in a drive to improve, for example, student attendance, punctuality to school and 
behaviour.  

The Spring term started with our Year 11õs receiving their Mock results in a one 
to one interview with senior staff. Students discussed their results as well as 
ways that they can improve over the next few months in order to be successful in 
their Summer exams. The day was then followed up with Parentsõ evening so that 
parents were involved in the strategies that students need to deploy so that they 
are successful. Year 11 students have just completed their second set of mocks 
and we are looking forward to meeting with students in order to refocus their 
progress for the weeks leading up to the completion of their exams. 

As we approach the Easter holidays, our Year 11 and 13 students sitting terminal 
exams in May and June are working increasingly hard on revision. All Year 11    
students are expected to attend the intervention sessions after school. Details 
of further booster classes running in May and June will be communicated to    
parents early next term.  

Year 10 and 12 students have been busy securing placements for their work      
experience in July and have been receiving guidance from staff where issues have 
occurred. We look forward to students going out on their placements so that 
they can experience the world of work, hopefully in a sector that they are         
interested in. 

Our Year 9 students are just embarking on their options process. Once again it 
was lovely to see so many students and their parents attending the rearranged 
Options Evening in order to get to grips with the subjects on offer. We look   
forward to students handing in their forms so that we can build their timetables 
for Key Stage 4. 

A number of students have accessed a variety of trips. Oversees experiences 
have included a 3-day trip to the First World War Battlefields of Northern 
France and Belgium and a weeklong Ski trip to Tarviso in Northern Italy. More  
locally, a group of Post-16 students have been to Center Parcs to develop their   
independent and social skills and Year 10 Geographers have visited Heanor for 
their Human Fieldwork looking at Clone Towns. I would like to take this             
opportunity to thank our staff for their dedication in ensuring that our students 
greatly benefit from these experiences. 

It is pleasing to see so many students being involved in the Inter-House          
challenges and the energy with which students engage in the various activities. 
We are looking forward to the activities planned for Sports Relief where        
students and staff are involved in a variety of activities in order to raise money 
for the cause.                    
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On Friday 9th March, forty four Post 
16 students visited the University and 
Apprenticeship Fair at the King Power 
Stadium in Leicester. 

This was an opportunity for the        
students to explore options to help 
with future career choices. 

The many different stands offered    
information on the variety of degree 
courses and apprenticeships on offer 
from Loughborough University to Oxford. 

Students made the most of the day by gathering lots of different literature 
to help them decide their next move forward. A good day was had by all. 

Dean, the Camps International 
representative, has been working 
with Post 16 students and their 
parents to offer the amazing  
opportunity to spend 4 weeks out 
in Borneo next summer. 

Students have the chance to 
take part in exciting              
conservation  projects including 
reforestation and supporting the 
local communities. 

The students are being given lots 
of support to help them to    
fundraise the money needed to 
go and help make a difference. 

Emily Severn in Year 12 has already begun her fundraising journey, so please 
look out for upcoming events. Any sponsorship will help her to help others. 
We wish her all the best. 



Our event was hosted by Sixth Former Elliott 
Stockdale who confidently introduced and          
Interviewed Mr Parry, Miss Pacey, Miss Kerry and 
Miss Hannon as they read from, and talked about, 
their favourite books.  Our librarian Mrs Lane was 
on hand to provide fun activities throughout.   

The 'Beast From the East' was unable to put a 
stop to our World Book Day celebrations! Students 
and staff spent a fantastic lunchtime on Thursday 
8th March enjoying books and reading. 

Keep enjoying reading in 2018 and talk to your teachers about their          
favourite books! 

Scientific research shows clearly that a student who reads regularly for 20 
minutes per day is far more likely to be successful at GCSE level and beyond.  

This is one of the reasons why, in addition to the Accelerated Reader         
Programme, we have also introduced DEAR (Drop   
Everything And Read) Time this year for all Year 7 and 
8 students    within a weekly rotating lesson. 

Students are now getting the opportunity to read for 
20 minutes every day..é and they are loving it! 

We hope that this new initiative will ensure further 
progress for students and also encourage and nurture 
a love of reading that will continue into adulthood.  

 

In February, a number of Year 7 and 8 students        
entered BBC Radio 2's annual short story competition.  

They all worked hard to create and develop imaginative 
stories using only 500 words. 

Their stories have been uploaded and they received a 
certificate signed by Chris Evans. 

We are waiting to hear if any of our students have been 
successful.......well done and good luck to all who         
participated!  



Students are continuing to work well and we are enjoying being in the new 
building!  

Please keep helping the students with their language learning by helping 
them to learn new words from their vocabulary books. 

All the Year 11 students have done four mock exams in Languages this term. 
They are currently sitting their mock speaking exam in preparation for the 
real exam after Easter.  We will send you a text after Easter which will tell 
you when their actual exam is. It will take place between the 9th of April 
and 11th of May. 

Please ensure the students do some revision over the holidays, they need to 
learn and prepare answers for the general conversation - all students have 
booklets. They also need to practise describing photos and doing role plays.  
Spanish intervention takes place every week on a Thursday after school 
from 2.45 ð 3.30. French takes place every Tuesday lunchtime. If you have 
any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

The Project involved eighteen of our fantastic 
Year 8 and 9 students. 

They took part in workshops which included 
dance, drama, physical theatre, singing and      
music, concluding with a final performance for 
friends, family and staff. 

The students did themselves and Aldercar High 
school proud. 

Well done ladies!  


